
2 November 2022 Planning Committee – Additional Representations 
 

All Applications: 

On the 20th October 2022, Full Council adopted the Brighton & Hove City Plan Part Two. Its policies therefore carry full weight.  Brighton & 
Hove Local Plan 2005 has now been replaced and does not form part of the development plan and the policies contained in there carry no 
weight. 
 
The reports were written prior to the adoption of City Plan Part Two. 
 
UPDATED MATERIAL CONSIDERATIONS SECTION FOR ALL REPORTS 
 
In accordance with Section 38 (6) of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004, this decision has been taken having regard to the 
policies and proposals in the National Planning Policy Framework, the Development Plan, and all other material planning considerations 
identified in the "Considerations and Assessment" section of the report.  
  
The development plan is:  

Brighton & Hove City Plan Part One (adopted March 2016)  
Brighton & Hove City Plan Part Two (adopted October 2022) 
East Sussex, South Downs and Brighton & Hove Waste and Minerals Plan (adopted February 2013);  
East Sussex, South Downs and Brighton & Hove Waste and Minerals Sites Plan (adopted February 2017);  
Shoreham Harbour JAAP (adopted October 2019).  

  

Item  Site Address Application No. Comment 

c Whitehawk Clinic, 
Whitehawk Road, 
Brighton 

BH2017/01655 and 
BH2020/03619 

Correction of new affordable housing figure in paragraph 6.2:  
 
“As noted above, the scheme as approved secured the provision of 15 affordable 
units out of the 38 dwellings to be provided, so 39.4% affordable housing overall. 
It is proposed to reduce this to 10 affordable housing units, meaning that this 
would be reduced to 21% 26% of the units being affordable.” 
 
Councillors Williams and Platts have objected to the application.  Their comments 
are attached to the late list. 
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D & E Madeira Terrace 
Madeira Drive 
Brighton 

BH2022/02577 & 
BH2022/02578 

Two (2) further letters of representation objecting the applications for the following 
reason: 

 Concerns raised regarding the design of the new lift, including the roof 
design, brickwork and detailing.  

 
Comment: 
No concerns have been raised that are not already covered within the Officer 
Report. 
 
Additional drawing (503-LPL-XX-00-DR-L-412 Rev P1) submitted for the proposed 
cycle parking which confirms cycle storage would be located outside of the site 
boundary.   
 
Action: 
Remove Condition 30 of application BH2022/02577 as details of cycle parking no 
longer required, as this would be located outside of the site boundary and would be 
provided to improve facilities in general in this seafront location. 
 
Typographical error in report paragraph 9.44 ‘…and therefore o significant harm 
would be caused here’ should read ‘…and therefore no significant harm would be 
caused here’.  
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